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WOODLANDS MEDICAL PRACTICE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
A forum for patients to express their views and opinions to help deliver the best possible healthcare.
MINUTES of a meeting of the Patients’ Forum, held at the Woodlands Medical Practice, Chadderton Health Centre, on Thursday, 1st February 2018, at 6.30 p.m. 

PRESENT: There were 18 members present, as follows: Alan Barthram, Diane Gammons, Peter Gammons, Peter Hawksworth, Sue Marley, Peter Matthews, Jean Mitton, Fil S Moore, Stanley Roberts, Maureen Scott, Christine Stopforth, John Stopforth, Carol Stott, Trevor Taplin, Chris Turner, Mary A Varey, Beryl Willis and Isobel Wilson. Peter Gammons was in the Chair, with Peter Matthews as Secretary.

IN ATTENDANCE: There were two members of the Practice present, as follows: Dr Susan Kenyon and Matthew Cooper (Practice Manager). Also in attendance was Debbie Dell, Development & Delivery Facilitator, Milltown Alliance (GP Cluster Group West).
1. APOLOGIES: Apologies for absence were received from Muriel Barlow, Sue Brady, Margaret Brereton, Elaine Brown, Lynda Cleary, Jose Cosgrove, Elaine Early, Ann Heighway, David Pickering, Joyce Pickering, Barbara Smithies and William Tomlinson. Apologies for absence were also received Jane Higginson (Senior Practice Nurse).
2. MINUTES: The Minutes of the previous meeting, held on Thursday, 5th October 2017, were read AGREED as a correct record.

3. MATTERS ARISING: There were no matters arising from the Minutes not covered by other items on the Agenda.
4. PRACTICE NEWS & UPDATE: The Practice Manager REPORTED that Dr Susan Kenyon would be retiring from the Practice on 31st July 2018. Her position as Managing Partner would be taken by Dr Daniel Thompson. The Practice was still looking to recruit additional salaried GPs. In the meantime, two new GP had been appointed to long term locum positions. A new Apprentice had been appointed to the Practice reception staff, following the successful appointment of the previous Apprentice.
The Practice Manager further REPORTED that the turn-around time for repeat prescriptions had been increased from 24 to 48 hours, as was common in all other Practices in NHS England. This was to allow GPs more time to process the number of prescriptions now being issued. He also REPORTED that GP referrals of patients to see a Specialist were now operated by the Oldham Referral Gateway System by which patients received a referral card with their NHS number printed on it and a telephone number to ring five days after their initial GP appointment to make a clinic appointment with the Specialist. The alternative system to make a clinic appointment, the Choose & Book System, required a two part password to access the booking system. 
The Practice Manager TABLED for information a copy of the revised Surgery Timetable for each GP in the Practice. (Copy attached to the Minutes in the Minute Book). 
5. FLU CLINICS: The Practice Manager REPORTED that the annual programme of flu clinics had been offered by Practice on Saturday, 30th September, 7th October, 14th October and 4th November 1917. In response to a series of questions that he had received he stated that during the winter flu period there had been an effect on workload caused by the number of staff absent due to illness and the increased demand for medical appointments. However, because of its procedures and systems in place the Practice had been able to deal with the demand. The vaccine chosen for use by the clinical team had contained protection against four strains of the flu virus. Nationally, the experiences of this winter had affected future commissioning decisions and NHS England would be releasing new guidance on the 5th February 2018 regarding the flu vaccination campaign during the next winter months and, until that point, all future orders for vaccines for the autumn flu campaign 2018 had been placed on hold. 
6. NHS OLDHAM GP CLUSTER GROUP WEST – THE MILLTOWN ALLIANCE: The Chair welcomed Debbie Dell, Strategic Development & Delivery Facilitator, Milltown Alliance, to the meeting and invited her to make her presentation. In her presentation she explained that within the Oldham NHS Clinical Commissioning Group there were five GP Cluster Groups, with the Woodlands Medical Practice being one of ten GP Medical Practices in Cluster Group West. The ten GP Practices working collaboratively across Chadderton, Werneth and Limeside were: Block Lane Surgery; Chadderton Medical Practice; CH Medical; Danson Family Practice; Dr Kapur Family Care; Littletown Family Medical Practice; St Chads Medical Practice; South Chadderton Health Centre; The Surgery and Woodlands Medical Practice itself. From 1st March 2018 Cluster Group West would become incorporated as The Milltown Alliance. The Alliance was very keen to establish its own Patient Participation Group. (For further information, please visit the website at www.milltownalliance.co.uk).
The purpose of the Alliance was to work in an aligned and collaborative way to provide improved health care and health outcomes to the communities it supports, and to ensure that those communities received improved health and well-being through innovative, cost effective and evidence-based care, as appropriate. In particular, a consultation exercise had recently been carried out concerning the provision of services as an alternative to patients visiting a GP Practice or the Accident & Emergency Department of a local hospital. The essence of the proposed changes was to provide a new urgent care treatment service delivered by Urgent Care Centres in each Oldham NHS Cluster, offering bookable urgent GP appointments and an acute visiting service for patients in their homes. (A copy of the consultation document, Proposed Changes to Urgent Primary Care in Oldham, may be obtained by visiting the website at www.oldhamccg.nhs.uk/consult).
Following discussion, it was AGREED to invite Debbie Dell to the next meeting of the Patients’ Forum, to be held on Thursday, 3rd May 1918, to provide further information and an update on the CCG proposals.

The best thanks and appreciation of the Patients’ Forum were recorded to Debbie Dell for her interesting and informative presentation.
7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS: Among the items of any other business were the following:
a) ELECTRONIC PRESCRIPTION SERVICE: In response to a query, the Practice Manager again confirmed that when using the Electronic Prescription Service the choice of pharmacy to be used was that of the patient, not the pharmacist. Where this did not happen, it might the cause of a formal complaint through the NHS Complaints Policy and/or a possible prosecution for a criminal offence.
8. DATE OF NEXT MEETINGS: Following discussion, it was AGREED that the next meetings of the Patients’ Forum would be held on Thursday, 3rd May and 4th October 2018, at 6.30 p.m.                                                           
Peter Matthews (Secretary).  
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